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Datchet Parish Council Newsletter  

Spring 2013

Council news

Changes in the Council - the first piece of news is that the Council has taken the decision that Cllr Ewan Larcombe will no longer be Vice Chairman, and will also no longer be leading the neighbourhood planning group which is in the process of being restructured, but will continue as a regular Councillor.  

Parish Council web site  
I am pleased to be able to report to you that good progress is being  made with our new web site.  After a tendering process we have chosen a  company to design, set up and provide us with on-going technical support for our new site.  It will be a huge improvement on our current site which is now very old and dated, and also does not provide a useful means of communication with all of our residents.  We will  be able to update it ourselves from the Parish office so that  current information will be available to a wider  audience, and there will be places for feedback on various issues so that it can be a part of consultation processes as they come up from time to time.   

We will have a new web address www.datchetparishcouncil.gov.uk  This is in line with most official local government web-sites, and so the email address for the Parish Clerk and Chairman will also change in line with this, and will be available via our site.   Katy Jones, our Trainee Clerk is leading on this project, and is working with the company to make our site interesting and informative.  Hopefully, by the time I next write this newsletter the site will be up and running and our web address will have changed, although the at first old address will still be able to direct people to the new site. So - watch this space!  

Finance 
This has been a busy year for us in Datchet, and 

so it came as no surprise to us when our independent internal auditor commented that Parish Council activities have shown a significant increase over the past year, and I am sure that the presence of our Trainee Clerk has contributed to this.  We are very pleased to have achieved this in the present financial climate.  However it is the Parish Council's intention to maintain  existing standards and to manage all outstanding works over a period of time.  

As I write this, the end of the financial year is approaching and so as a Parish Council we have been reviewing our finances in order to set the precept for the forthcoming civic year.  In times of austerity this is never an easy decision, with the seemingly relentless increases in prices of  basic goods and services affecting all households and organisations. So we have decided to raise the precept in line with CPI (the Consumer Prices Index) to help cover these increasing costs.  This works out at an increase of £1.49 per annum for a band D household, making the precept £59.77  per annum for each household at band D.    We will be providing you with a more complete summary of our activities in our annual report to the public at our Annual Parish Meeting in May, which by then, we should be able to publish this information on our new web-site!

Properties

24A The Green - following the recent redecorating and minor repairs of the flat above The Bridge, new tenants have moved in and are settling in well.  

The Bridge café (24 The Green) - after being closed for a few weeks for adaptations to the interior of this important building to the life of our village, The Bridge café was re-opened with a blessing by the Bishop of Oxford and representation of those involved in its work, including some of the volunteers, without whom very little activity could happen.   There was some extra and unexpected  work involved in replacing the flooring on grounds of safety, but there have been  good reports about the improvements made.  

Parish yard  -  although work has started on clearance in the Parish yard, little progress has been able to be made recently on account of the bad weather, so this project is on hold at the moment.  This obviously has a knock on effect in relation to clearing out the cemetery chapel, These jobs will be completed as soon as conditions improve.  

Grounds 

Trees  - bad weather also inevitably affects work on Grounds, but some jobs cannot be postponed.  One of these is the felling of dangerous trees, and the three trees I reported in my previous newsletter have now been felled.  They will be replaced with other specimens in the future, though not necessarily of the same variety or place.  Continuous surveying of all reasonably large trees in the village will continue, especially in view of the large number of horse chestnut trees there are under our care.  

Riverside - The Parish Council has taken pre-application advice from the Borough about the Riverside, particularly in relation to the material to be used for the jetties - discussions are taking place between the Borough Conservation Officers who have asked for timber surfaces the same as the existing ones were, and the Parish Council who favour recycled plastic with the appearance of wood for reasons of durability and safety.   We will soon put in a formal planning application to the Borough so that the full public consultation can take place as we agreed.  

Tennis courts - a sorry tail   We have been pleased with the work that was carried out on our new tennis courts and that people have been able to use them, but have been very unhappy to discover that someone has allowed their dog not only to foul inside the courts, but also to go away leaving the mess there.  Not only does this create a risk to public health in a public open space making the courts unusable but it also creates extra and unpleasant work for our grounds staff.  If anyone should see this happening we would ask them to let us know in the Parish office, either by going there or by ringing in.  


Highways and General Purposes

The Parish Council have been approached by a company to find out if we are interested in having broadband wi-fi fittings installed on lamp posts down the length of Horton Road for a trial period of a number of months, and we have agreed to this in principle.  We will let you know if there are any further development with this once they have had discussions with the Borough who have the responsibility for street lighting.

Planning               
Mill Lane caravan site - the proposal for a new caravan site in Mill Lane has been the subject of many meetings in the village, at the Parish and Borough Councils for several months now, the most recent being at the Borough Development Scrutiny and Overview Panel and also the Cabinet meetings.  The final outcome is that the Cabinet have taken the decision that the issue should go through the normal planning procedure in order for full public consultation to take place in line with usual planning process.  So nothing further will happen until a planning application is put forward for this site by whoever or whatever body decides to do this.                                                                                                                                            

Neighbourhood Plan for Datchet 
Following on from informal discussions before our main Parish Council meetings run by Cllr Larcombe, we are now moving to a wider approach by reaching out to all parts and groups of people in the village to find out what people would like to see for the village in the middle to long term future.  this will obviously need work from a significant number of people.  This is a long term project looking to a timescale of about 10 to 20 years and will need input from a number of people. The results will need to co-ordinate with the Borough's Local Plan.   We do have some support available from the Borough both in the form of cash and input from Borough officers who will support and guide us through this.  The process will eventually end up with a referendum taken of residents in the village, and if successful will be incorporated in the Borough Local Plan. 

This is a very significant change in government policy and could enable us here in smaller communities to have more influence over our own environment, so I have decided to take the lead for this myself, and so I will be looking for help from others. Katy Jones in the Parish office is supporting me in this and can be contacted in the Parish office on the usual number, and more information will be forthcoming soon. 



Linda O’Flynn
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